
8-14-2025 - REGULAR AUGUST MEETING 
 
Present: 
Councilman Matthew Krist 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
Councilman Krissy Kittleson 
Councilman Kathleen Becker 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
Absent: 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Christoper Dabolt 
Deputy Town Clerk Vicki Hansen 
Approx. 10 guests 
 
Supervisor Gambino called the Regular August meeting to order at 6:30 PM with the Pledge to the Flag 
led by Gerard Wittington.  
 
Supervisor Gambino stated that there was one set of minutes from the Regular meeting held on July 11th 
to be approved. On a motion by Kittleson, seconded by Hochadel, the minutes were approved as 
submitted. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent. 
 
Warrant #8 of 2025, including vouchers #392 through #473, totaling $95,503.42 of which $65,070.66 
was for the General Fund, $27,441.39 was for the Highway Fund, $1,743.38 was for the Fire 
Protection Fund and $1,247.99 was for the Streetlighting Fund. On a motion by Krist, seconded by 
Becker, the Warrant was approved for payment. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.  
 
Department Reports: 
 
Deputy Miller updated the Board on activities of the ECSO in the Town of Sardinia and gave a breakdown 
of the 79 calls that were handled in Town.  
 
Supervisor Gambino stated that the Town has received two applications for new fireman and a letter from 
the Fire Company requesting approval for a current member to remain active after moving out of town.  
On a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Kittleson, the following resolution to be known as 
Resolution #10 of 2025 was moved for adoption. 
 

Resolution #10 – 2025 

APPOINTMENT OF CHAFFEE-SARDINIA VOLUNTEER FIREMAN 

 

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board is in receipt of the applications of, 

   Matthew Shantz of Chaffee, NY 

   Della Newman a resident of Holland, NY  

Who have applied for a volunteer position as a Volunteer Firefighter to the Chaffee-Sardinia Memorial 

Fire Company and,  

 

WHEREAS, Matthew Shantz is a Resident of Sardinia and Della Newman is non-residents of the Town of 

Sardinia, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town has also received a request from Alexis Kozmycz, a current member, to change 

from an active resident member to a non-resident member due to a recent move 

 

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board supports and approves the appointments of Matthew Shantz, Della 

Newman and Alexis Kozmycz. 

 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board approves the appointment of Gina and 

Charles Wright, Volunteer Fireman to the Chaffee-Sardinia Memorial Fire Department. 
 

DULY ADOPTED, this 14th day of August, 2025 by the following vote: Becker, aye, Hochadel, aye, 
Krist, aye, Kittleson, aye, Gambino, aye. So resolved, 5 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent. 
 
Supervisor Gambino stated that everything was ready to go out to bid for the elevator upgrade project 
and that approval was needed to advertise for bids. On a motion by Kittleson, seconded by Becker, 
the advertisement for bids was approved. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent. Next Supervisor 
Gambino stated that the September Regular Board meeting would be held at Veterans Park in shelter 4 
at the regular time of 6:30. Supervisor Gambino noted that an email was received letting the Town know 
that the monthly Senior lunch for August would be held at Mel’s Diner instead of the park.  
 
Councilman Kittleson reported that the site work for the new play ground has started.  
 
Councilman Becker reported that the senior bus trip to Forest Lawn was coming up on September 17th 
and noted that there are still seats available for the trip in December for the Holiday Pops Concert.  
 



Councilman Hochadel reported that the concerts in the park have gone well with about 200-250 people at 
the attending and that the last one is on August 19th.  
 
Councilman Kirst reported on some park maintenance items. 
 
Highway Superintendent Dabolt reported that he would be meeting with Erie County regarding possible 
work being done on Curriers Road.  
 
Supervisor Gambino asked if anyone had any other items for discussion. There were none. There being 
no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned. On a motion by Krist, 
seconded by Kittleson, the August Regular meeting was closed at 6:41 pm. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 
noes, 0 absent.  
 

                                                                                                                Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 

Jennifer L. Bray, RMC  
Town Clerk 

 

 


